RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT

301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 688-1238

William A. Colarulo Police Superintendent

TO: A Staff Traffic Committee Meeting was held on April 19, 2017 and was attended by Lieutenant Christopher Flanagan; Officer Raymond Matus, Officer Alex Janoski, Highway Patrol; William Gallagher, Supervisor of Parking; Bill Cassidy, Public Works Field Leader; Commissioner John Nagle; Amy Kaminski, Gilmore and Associates Traffic Engineer; Mary Ann Donnelly, Administrative Assistant, Ann Grossman, Mr. & Mrs. Urheim, Suzy Wolferton, Ann Dasika and Tracy Pulos, Radnor residents.

FR: William A. Colarulo

RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, APRIL 19, 2017, 10:00 AM.

NEW BUINESS:

1. Jenny Brown requests improving the section of Maplewood Road that goes over a bridge at Mill Dam/Club Lake.

In 2016 a traffic study was conducted and a "Yield" sign was installed. There have been no other complaints/issues to be addressed at this location.

2. Country Day School of the Sacred Heart requests to hold the 5K on Saturday, April 22, 2017 from 0830 until 1030.

Staff Traffic Committee recommends the approval of the Annual Country Day School of the Sacred Heart 5K to be held on Saturday, April 22, 2017. This race is scheduled from 8:30 AM until 10:30 AM. Highway Patrol reviewed the application and all applicable documents have been executed. One detail officer will be needed for this race.

3. Saint Katharine's School request to hold the 5K on Saturday, May 6, 2017 from 0800 until 1000.

Staff Traffic Committee recommends the approval of the Annual Saint Katharine's School 5K to be held on Saturday, May 6, 2017. The race is scheduled from 8:00 AM until 10:00 AM. Highway Patrol reviewed the application and all applicable documents have been executed. One detail officer will be needed for this race.

4. Hilltop Prep School requests to hold the 5K event on Saturday, May 20, 2017 from 0800 until 1000.

Staff Traffic Committee recommends approval of the 5th Annual "Thrill on the Hill 5K" to be held on Saturday, May 20, 2017. The race is scheduled from 8:00 AM until 10:00 AM. Highway Patrol reviewed the application and all applicable documents have been executed. One detail officer will be needed for this race.

5. Radnor Conservancy requests to host the" Race for Open Space" on Sunday, June 11, 2017 from 0800 until 1000.

Staff Traffic Committee recommends approval of the Radnor Conservancy Annual "Race for Open Space" Race on June 11, 2017. The race is scheduled from 8:00 AM until 10:00 AM. Highway Patrol reviewed the application and all applicable documents have been executed. Two detail officers will be needed for this race due to safety issues.

6. Aude Robinson requests a handicap space be placed near her residence at 51 Garrett Avenue.

Highway Patrol is waiting for required documentation for a permanent HP placard. This item will be revisited once all the documentation are received.

7. Andrew Murray suggests that the signage on Hillside Circle needs to be improved for the safety of the residents that live on the street.

The Publics Works Department has moved the "Watch Children" sign and added a third, "No Outlet" sign.

8. Patricia Kelley has safety concerns at Radnor Street Road and North Aberdeen Avenue.

Staff Traffic Committee recommends updating the "Watch Children" sign, repainting speed humps on North Aberdeen Avenue and the installation of a crosswalk at the park. Radnor Street Road at Willow Avenue 5-year crash history on North Aberdeen Avenue, statistics show two (2) non-reportable crashes of struck parked vehicles were reported at this location. There have been no additional complaints from other residents. Staff Traffic requests the Public Works Department evaluate the curbs on Radnor Street Road at North Aberdeen Avenue to Willow Avenue for deterioration.

Staff Traffic Committee recommends updating the "Watch Children" sign, repainting speed humps on North Aberdeen Avenue and the installation of a crosswalk at the park

9. Parking at Emlen Tunnell Park.

Staff Traffic Committee recommends changing the existing sign to read: "Emlen Tunnell Parking Only or by Permit."

10. Radnor Elementary School requests to hold the 8th Annual Smart Run on Sunday, May 21, 2017.

Staff Traffic Committee recommends the approval of the Annual Radnor Elementary School Smart Run on Sunday, May 21, 2017. Highway Patrol reviewed the application and all applicable documents have been executed.

OLD BUSINESS:

- 1. Commissioner Nagle requests an evaluation of the parking on Beatrice Drive.
 - Staff Traffic Committee recommends an Ordinance be drafted to change the existing parking sign on Beatrice Drive from "No Parking, 8am 6pm" to "No Parking Except Holidays."
- Tom Hipp requests the intersection of Sugartown Road and Morris Road be looked into for traffic pattern clarification. There are two lanes traveling northbound, which are both marked.

The preliminary blueprint was submitted by Penn Dot. Amy Kaminski, Traffic Engineer, is reviewing the plans and will be resubmitted for final approval.

Pine Tree Road.

Speed data gathered pre-traffic calming measures in 2013 was analyzed against speed data gathered in 2017 post traffic calming measures being implemented. Traffic counter was placed at two locations, 107 Pine Tree and 147 Pine Tree. The 85th percentile speeds are as follows:

```
107 Pine Tree – 2013 – 85<sup>th</sup> percentile – 37 MPH, 2017 – 85<sup>th</sup> percentile – 31 MPH 141 Pine Tree – 2013 – 85<sup>th</sup> percentile – 41 MPH 2017 – 85<sup>th</sup> percentile – 33 MPH
```

Safety issues on County Line Road and Montrose Avenue.

On March 25, 2017, Radnor Township and Lower Merion Township met to discuss the concerns of local residents. Staff Traffic Committee recommends Amy Kaminiski, Traffic Engineer, provides the Highway Patrol Unit with a proposal regarding safety concerns and improvements at this location. The proposal will be presented at the next Board of Commissioners Meeting on May 8, 2017. Radnor Township is actively working with Lower Merion Township in regards to the design and cost of the project.

The proposal will be presented at the next Board of Commissioners Meeting on May 8, 2017. Radnor Township is actively working with Lower Merion Township in regards to the design and cost of the project.

4. Mr. & Mrs. Urheim request a traffic and safety analysis concerning trucks entering School Lane for deliveries to merchants.

Staff Traffic Committee recommends no action at this time. A 5-year crash history displayed no results justifying restricting trucks on School Lane. Radnor Police Department have received no additional complaints at this location.

No action at this time.

5. Bryn Mawr Avenue.

The Public Works Department has installed all the requested 35 MPH speed limit signs on Bryn Mawr Avenue. Radnor Township is awaiting Penn Dot to replace outdated signs in accordance with their work order.